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MINUTES 
September 8, 2014
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
Dan Stehle


Chairman
John Marino


Catawba County

Mark Lancaster


Iredell County

Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Chairman Dan Stehle brought the meeting to order.
Executive Director Shoultz announced to the audience that this was going to be Chairman Dan Stehle’s last meeting as his term on the Lake Norman Marine Commission has been fulfilled. Chairman Stehle was presented a plaque in honor and appreciation for his dedicated service as a member of the Lake Norman Marine Commission. Chairman Stehle expressed his appreciation to have had the honor of serving in a role for the preservation and the safety of Lake Norman.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the August 11, 2014 meeting, Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Lancaster seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – Enforcement
Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol
Officer Echerd reported that there were 770 total calls for service with 26 citations issued. One boating accident occurred and a total of 37 training hours were conducted.  Officers recovered a $2000 jet ski and returned it to the owner. 
Cornelius Police Department

No report
Iredell County Sheriff
No report
Catawba County 
No report
Lincoln County

It was reported that there were 172 patrol hours with 36 calls for service and 9 enforcement actions taken. There was one drowning during the month.
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson reviewed the activity in August and over Labor Day weekend. The pre-launch safety checks were very successful as well as the presence of the BAT mobile to prevent accidents from occurring on the lake. No wake buoys at McCrary Creek seem to be accepted and working well to slow boating traffic.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy

It was reported that the actual lake level was at 97.1 with the target being 98. Over the last two weeks, letters were sent to the owners of large water toys advising them they needed to remove them from the lake. They were 39 owners in Catawba and Lincoln counties and 37 in Mecklenburg and Iredell counties. The response has been good and rechecks will be conducted shortly to determine compliance. It was stated that a large water toy constitutes a toy that cannot be pulled behind a boat. If it is not classified as a large water toy, then it can be moved out of the water or kept in the buffer zone.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

No report. 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Steve Stuart discussed the American Boating Courses provided by the Power Squadron. Recently, the sixth ABC was held giving a total of 184 students taking the course year to date. Advanced classes are also being held at this time. There have been 135 vessel checks to date with a pass percentage of 78%. 
The Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron has just be charted to sponsor a Sea Scout Unit. 
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report

DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

Activity has started with work on the bridge joints followed by the beginning of painting. There is single lane traffic on the bridge and steel planks have been placed so work on the bridge joints can conducted.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality

The water quality report for the month of July was submitted to the Commissioners. All areas of the lake have tested at highly acceptable levels with Lakes Davidson and Cornelius showing higher results than the previous report. 

ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Langtree Development will be hosting the fund raising Oyster Roast this year on the third Saturday of September. There have been a lot of sponsors signing up to support this event. Tickets are currently on sale and sales will stop on the 16th of September. 
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Comments from the Public
 Doug Brown thanked the LNMC and law enforcement agencies for the placement of no wake buoys at McCrary Creek. 

Tom Galbo representing the Tweed Place Home Owners Association stated that their cove is experiencing high speed boating traffic which is destroying docks and eroding shore lines. He asked for the protocol to follow to obtain no wake buoys for this cove. Executive Director Shultz directed him to the LNMC web site and to down load the no wake buoy application which requires the review and approval of law enforcement as well as the LNMC. Once received by the LNMC along with a $150 application fee, the request will be placed on the agenda for the following meeting. Executive Director Shoultz offered his assistance to determine the desired number and placement of buoys. Upon approval, the applicant will be responsible for the purchase, placement and maintenance of the buoys. 
Cary Murphy, Charter Captain at Queen’s Landing, thanked law enforcement for its quick response to calls for assistance. After discussion about problems with jet skis and other boating violations, it was concluded that 911 is an appropriate number to call for issues on the lake. The call will be triage to the appropriate agency. Commissioner Lancaster reported an issue with jug fishermen fishing at night with their lights out. 
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Captain Gus reviewed the current status of work and stated that we are in good shape with the exception of Marker 23 and Marker 4. Also, there is an issue with the Slanting Bridge buoys. A review of the issue will be made by staff.
Hydrilla Committee

No report
Preservation and Safety Committee:

No report 
Rafting Committee

No report 

The Boater Education

No report
Charter Boat Committee
Commissioner Sample reported that the committee has met and reviewed necessary changes to the current Vessel Inspection Form. 
Requirements for the addition of a flammable vapor detection system and that the gas connection system be at the top of the tank be added to the inspection form. Commissioner Sample made a motion to accept these additions to the inspection form, Commissioner Marino seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.  
Rental Boat Committee
No report 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
No requests 
Rafting Applications 
None 
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
None 




Administrative Matters 

Commissioner Sample provided the following slate of new officers for approval:

Chairman – John Marino


Vice Chairman – Mark Lancaster


Treasurer – Morris Sample

Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve the above slate of officers, Commissioner Marino seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Commissioner made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Lancaster seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

